Long Beach-South Bay District

Executive Committee Meeting

 

January 18th, 2005                                                          

 Call to Order: 6:45 pm

3768 Ocana , Long Beach

I. Roll Call: Cuong Pho, Covey Lazouras, Karen Frederick, Stephanie Kaplan, Lisa Smith, Kelley Kubota, Mindy Winterswyk, Oscar Gallardo were present.  Guests: Nazly Behnia, Won-kay Lau.

II. Approval of Minutes: Minutes for November 15, 2004 Executive Committee meeting were approved (quorum present).

III. Committee Reports:

a. Chair - Cuong Pho reported:Welcome

b. Vice-Chair/Membership Committee - Covey Lazouras reported:

i. Continuing Education Survey results:  6pm start time on Tuesday’s was the first choice from the membership survey.  Top 4 topics were: bracing prescription, residency programs, PT in the gym setting, Vestibular Rehab.  Preferred locations were Long Beach followed by Torrance.  These survey results will be utilized during the formation of the 2005 calendar for LBSB district. 

c. Secretary - Lisa Smith reported.  

i. Phone List: Updates of contact list for executive committee will be distributed via e-mail once changes are finalized. 

ii. Meeting minute approval process was reviewed as follows: Lisa will submit the general and/or executive meeting minutes for general review via e-mail no later than 1 week following the meeting.  Changes/corrections should be submitted directly to Lisa Smith via e-mail.  Lisa will forward the corrected meeting minutes to CPTA headquarters and Julie Hershberg (webmaster) no later than 2 weeks after the meeting date.  If no changes/corrections were received, Lisa will submit the original meeting minutes.  

d. Treasurer/Finance Committee – Karen Frederick reported:

i. Leadership Training: Karen Frederick attended the training hosted by the CPTA.  Any changes to happen at CPTA level need to be brought forward by the representatives through membership.  After a thoughtful & generous personal donation to the PAC, Chris Powers will remain our board liaison!  Karen also serves on the district & special interest group taskforce for the CPTA, any suggestions re: improvements in the structure can be directed to Karen.  Karen reviewed the organizational chart for the CPTA identifying the role of District Representatives to identify resolutions to bring forth during the Assembly meetings at Annual Conference to help direct the activities of the Board.  Annual Activity Report questionnaire was reviewed for Executive Committee discussion and input.
ii. Summary of 2004 budget: Kelly Kubota reported: refer to the attached 2004 budget and summary of expenditures.  Significant variances included additional income and expenses as related to continuing education, student rep sponsorship to CPTA conference in Anaheim and year end Executive Committee recognition dinner.  Action: Karen will submit the 2005 budget by Jan. 31st.  Input in completing the annual budget summary should be submitted to Karen by Jan. 31st.  The executive committee agreed for cost of dinner to be covered during exec committee meetings.   
e. Chief Representative (Government Affairs/Public Relations liaison) - Stephanie Kaplan reported: 

i. Represenatives for 2005 are: Stephanie Kaplan (chief rep), Cuong Pho, Kelley Kubota, Chris Izu, Keith Ancheta.  Stephanie Pho will be the alternate rep unless membership reaches 300 as of Jan 1st,  2005.  Oliver de la Paz remains the affiliate rep. And Alice Tran remains the Affiliate Rep, alternate. Action: Stephanie is organizing the representatives and will contact each rep. to ask them which committee they would like to be involved in.  .

f. Nominating Committee – Chairperson is Oscar Gallardo.  

i. Chairperson was selected by Nominating Committee as Oscar Gallardo.  Review of open positions for 2005 election included Chair and Secretary; Representatives will need their term ending confirmed with Lisa Ruport in Governance of CPTA as it appears they all fall in even year elections due to substitution last year.  Covey offered to assist nominating committee chair as needed.

g. Public Relations- Stephanie Kaplan reported.

i. The district received $1000 PR-bucks from the CPTA.  The PR committee will organize how the money gets spent/directed.  Ideas were solicited from the executive committee and included incentives for members to present MOVE California.

IV.
Old Business:

a.Open positions-

i. Pac Chair – we will post this in the next newsletter to generate any interest.

ii. District membership services liaison –Mindy Winterswyk from Nominating Committee has volunteered.

iii. Newsletter Editor – Karen Frederick has volunteered unless there is any other member who would like to volunteer.  Discussion re: use of newsletter and/or email list to communicate with membership would be limited to items pertaining directly to Physical Therapy, of interest to the general membership for professional development or in support of with student programs from within our District.
iv. Student Liaison – Mindi Adam would like to resign if a replacement can be identified; she will be available to help mentor a new student liaison.  We will post this position in the newsletter.

IV. New Business:     

a. Paid Advertising: Discussion was focused around the pros/cons of paid and unpaid advertising.  Action: The finance committee will review the current tax and IRS reporting requirements info. available for advertising guidelines (paid versus non-paid) and will report back at the next meeting with recommendations.

b. Review goals/initiatives for 2004: Goals for 2004 were reviewed 4/5 were met with significant progress towards the MOVE California presentation goal.( Refer to November executive meeting minutes for further details of 2004 goals).   

c. Brainstorm goals/initiative for 2005: 1) community presentations from APTA/CPTA   2) Con-education  (May 2005-Lower Extremity Bio-mechanics and possibly another course in the fall.   3) Government Affairs Committee to assist CPTA in accomplishing legislative relationship goals( Cuong and Chris Izu will facilitate this goal)
MOTION:  Cuong motioned and Stephanie Kaplan seconded to accept these three goals as the goals for 2005.  Motion was approved. 

d. 2005 Meeting dates/site:

i. District meetings-(3 as required by bylaws) March 1st- Chris Powers meeting in Long Beach or Little Company.  Late April meeting (joint with GLAD) target location at RLAMC- proposed meeting topic: Fall Prevention/Vestibular. Action: Lisa and Karen will check on availability of facilities at LBMMC and Little Company of Mary and report to Cuong. Kelley to check RLAMC availability for April dates recommended by GLAD. Action: Cuong will finalize meeting dates/speakers and follow-up with GLAD re: joint meeting in April.

ii. Executive meetings: Feb. 15th in Torrance (Chris and Keith’s home).  Details to follow… by Cuong
V. Adjournment at 9:00 pm.

 Respectfully submitted,

Lisa Smith, PT, Secretary Long Beach/South Bay District

